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D21: gamma-gamma upgrade path

  This decision is both political and scientific. My personal opinion is the following. First of all it is necessary in the near future to make some political decision on the photon collider. It is absolutely clear that this option is great and very natural at the linear collider. The incremental cost is small. The risk is small because the ILC can continue work in the e+e- mode. The decision is necessary now because the photon collider influences designs of many ILC system and all requirements should be taken into account now before beginning of the construction. Also people will not do any real work when the project is not supported, has no finances and there is alternative: e+e-.
       The optimum pass to the γγ may be the following. The ILC should have two IP with two detectors, one IP should allow crossing angle about 25 mrad and all other features necessary for γγ (lower emittances, special beam dump, place for the laser system, etc.). The corresponding detector should be specially designed for easy modification for the γγ mode (replacement of 100 mrad forward region). Both detectors start simultaneously the work with e+e- beams. People working on the γγ problems participate in e+e- experiments at the IP2 and simultaneously prepare upgrade for the γγ.  After about 4 years of operation one of the detectors is modified for the γγ and the laser system is installed. This upgrade together with adjustments may take 1-1.5 years. It is not a problem if there are two IP and the first IP continues e+e- experiments. If, by some reason the laser system is not ready, then the second IP continues e+e- experiments. It is better, of course, to avoid such situation. The development and realization of the required laser system needs at least ten years. Before installation at the ILC it should be assembled and fully tested in a separate place.
     This program is not easy and needs attention, manpower and money. It can not be done only on enthusiasm. Therefore the photon collider should be considered as an integral part of the ILC program, get sufficient support, all participating HEP people should be members of the detector-2 collaboration from the start.
1)        Other possible scenarios are the following. 

2) One detector, one or two IPs. It is difficult to imaging that e+e- people will agree to finish e+e- experiments, always will be some new ideas to measure something. Also modification of the detector, test runs can lead to 1.5-2 years loss of the ILC operation time. 
3) Two e+e- detectors with small crossing angle and one free IP with the large angle for the γγ upgrade. This scenario may be attractive for e+e-, but will be much more expensive.
